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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
Congratulations to Joe Anderson on accepting the position of 1st Vice President. 

He is a great asset to the chapter, and I am looking forward to his insight.  

At our March 17th meeting our speaker is Ms. Catherine Hall, from Atrium 

Health who will be giving an informative presentation on Medical Power of 

Attorney, Living Wills and other important health matters which are especially 

relevant to us. 

 

On the legislative side, new bills are starting at both the 

state and federal levels. Please read page 2 from Dick 

Steeves on what is happening to help you decide whether 

to act and contact your legislative representative. (see 4th 

Branch on page 5) 

 

The Chapter meetings are held at the Red Rocks Café, 4223-8 Providence Rd., 

Strawberry Hill area where Fairview/Sardis Rds. cross Providence, behind the 

old Fresh Market, in the Strawberry Hill shopping center. We start the meeting 

at 3:00 PM with a 30-minute social, followed by a short business meeting, then 

dinner (order from the menu) and then the program.  

 
Thank you for your participation with and for our chapter goals attainment. 
    
Jay E. Garbus, CW4, USA (Ret), President  
 

The mission of the Charlotte-Metrolina Chapter of the Military Officers 
Association of America (MOAA) is to promote MOAA purposes and 
objectives. This will foster fraternal relations among retired, active, and 
former officers of the uniformed services, and their Reserve and National 
Guard components. The goal is to actively promote the protection of the 
rights and interests of members of the uniform services, their family 
members including survivors, provide useful services for members and 
their families, and serve the community, the active military forces (past 
present, and future), and our nation. 

 

 

CHAPTER BOARD 
President 
Jay E. Garbus                   704-400-

0160 jgarbus@carolina.rr.com 

1st Vice President/ Programs 
Joe Anderson                   704-455-0001 

cofer12345@yahoo.com 

2nd Vice President/ Membership 
Carol Aljets                      704-628-5192 
NAVCDRmom@aol.com 

3rd Vice President/ Legislative 
Dick Steeves 704-763-2602 

ralden215@aol.com 

Secretary 
Gary Aljets                      704-628-5192 

Treasurer 
Ron Wilsbach 704-844-9450 

rwilsbach@carolina.rr.com 

 
DIRECTORS 
Gloria Scienski                704-847-0405 

g.scienski@gmail.com 

Larry Stawicki 704-814-9739 

stawickilp@aol.com 

Scott  Morris 704-846-7429 

Scottm79@gmail.com 

 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT and 
BOARD MEMBER 
Ron Morgan 704-708-8866                 
rbmorgan943@aol.com 

 

CHAPLAIN 
John Samb 704-572-0460 

jwsamb@novanthealth.org 

 
Newsletter  
Jay E. Garbus                Same as above  

 

NEXT MEETING 

Sunday, MARCH 17th, 2018 
Red Rocks Cafe 

4223 Providence Rd 

Social Time                  1500 
Meeting with Meal      1530 

 

mailto:jgarbus@carolina.rr.com
mailto:NAVCDRmom@aol.com
mailto:rwilsbach@carolina.rr.com
mailto:stawickilp@aol.com
mailto:Scottm79@gmail.com
mailto:rbmorgan943@aol.com
mailto:jwsamb@novanthealth.org


 
 

PROGRAMS  
17 March – Ms. Catherine Hall, Atrium Health - discuss Medical Power of Attorney and other health matters. 

14 April – Kate McCullough, Life Share of the Carolinas. 

19 May – JROTC Scholarship Awards 

15 Sep –  

27 Oct – Octoberfest 

17 Nov –  

8 Dec – Holiday Party 

 
LEGISLATION – DICK STEEVES – Vets Council Day at the NC Legislature.  Agreed upon Legislation of Interest: 

1.        Recognition of Gold/Blue Star Mothers (Families) - HB64 

2.       Approval of the budget for NC Dept of Vets Affairs – three items highlighted by Martin Falls, Asst Sec 

a.       NC Vets Cemetery staff 17 employees need to be put on one state payroll, currently paid from receipts from 

the operation.  Additionally, establish a trust fund for long term maintenance of the cemetery when full and there 

is no cash flow from receipts. 

b.      Increase funding for DVA in addition to the DMVA which was never included when formed in 2015 

c.       Increase the budget for NC Scholarships for Children of Wartime vets 

3.       State Income Tax Relief for Government/Military Retirees (Extend Bailey) 

4.       Property tax relief for certain veterans with service-related disabilities  
 
MOAA/VETERANS BRIDGE HOME VETERANS (VBH) MENTORSHIP PROGRAM - We have seven (7) chapter 
members (and about 6 others) who have volunteered to serve as mentors for transitioning veterans. Initially, it is a 
6-month pilot program with selected mentors having a one-on-one mentor/mentee relationship with a 
transitioning veteran. Most are in need of and desire for professional support through some of the VBH/NCServes 
network and in seeking employment and/or enhancement of professional skills. A follow-on grant request for 2019 
– 2020 has been submitted for a program continuation starting in May 

THE UNCC ROTC GOLD BARS PROGRAM – Scott Morris heads up the Army program and Chuck Martin heads up 
the Air Force program. We have presented 3 sets of gold bars and a certificate for new Army Lieutenants and one 
for a new USAF Lieutenant for the December 2018 graduation. The Army ROTC program is planning on 21 cadets to 
commission in May, 3 in the summer, and 2 in December.  We are still awaiting USAF numbers. 
 

JROTC SCHOLARSHIP FUNDRAISING - Chapter JROTC Scholarship Fund Golf Tournament on October 4th, 2019.   

For the 2019 tournament, we need additional chapter members to get involved and seek out prime and hole/team 

sponsors. Contact potential sponsors early in the new year. The 2019 tournament flyer is included in this 

newsletter.  

 

Publisher and Editor – Jay E. Garbus   
The Newsletter is published monthly for members and friends of Charlotte-Metrolina Chapter, MOAA. 
Editorial Policy: The Charlotte-Metrolina Chapter is affiliated with national MOAA. As such, the Charlotte-
Metrolina Chapter is nonpartisan. Editorial policies are established by the Chapter’s Publisher and Editor and 
are in consonance with MOAA’s. Advertising and sponsorship are accepted based on MOAA policies and 
standards. 
Editor may be reached at (704) 400-0160  
Chapter Website https://www.charlottemoaa.org / MOAA Website http://www.moaa.org/ 
MOAA “Take Action” http://www.moaa.org/take Action/ 
Membership Open to active duty, former, retired, and National Guard and Reserve 
commissioned and warrant officers of the uniformed services or their surviving spouses. 
National MOAA and the Council are nonpartisan 
 

 



NORTH CAROLINA COUNCIL OF CHAPTER MEETINGS ( https://www.moaa-nc.org/index.php ) 2019 Council 
Meeting Schedule – Mark your calendars 

a. 2Q19 Meeting in Flat Rock.  May 17-18, 2019, Western Carolina Chapter Hosting.  Detailed info 
coming soon, see NV Council Web Site 

b. 3Q19 Meeting in Cary at Searstone, Saturday meeting ONLY, August 17, 1000 to 1500, lunch will 
be provided 

c. 4Q19 Convention at Hilton DoubleTree Atlantic Beach Oceanfront, October 18, 19, 20, 
2019 PLEASE VOLUNTEER TO HELP TO ORGANIZE THIS EVENT, IF YOU CAN SHARE JUST SOME OF 
YOUR TIME; RESPOND TO THIS EMAIL 

d. NC National Guard Annual Convention meets March 16-17, 2019 - Hilton Raleigh North Hills.  We 
are planning to have a booth to recruit National Guard Officers to MOAA and our local 
chapters.  Your help is needed to be there to man (or lady) the booth and talk to potential MOAA 
members 

 
MOAA NEWS 

 WE ARE IN NATION MOAA NEWS - A MOAA Foundation grant has allowed a North Carolina MOAA chapter to 
connect with transitioning servicemembers in its community, building generational relationships and helping 
veterans navigate a difficult time in their lives and careers. 

The MOAA Charlotte-Metrolina Chapter received a MOAA Foundation Community Outreach grant last year after 
submitting a top-scoring application. The money has helped establish and operate a mentor/mentee program for 
transitioning veterans through a partnership with the Charlotte-based Veterans Bridge Home (VBH), a nonprofit 
that connects veterans to area support services.  

 
MOAA-BACKED STUDY SHOWS HEALTH RISKS REMAIN FOR THOSE WHO’VE SERVED - A MOAA backed study in 

generous partnership with the United Health Foundation on the health of those who've served shows they are 

more likely to report their health as “good” or “excellent,” than their civilian counterparts but they're also more 

likely to suffer from a litany of chronic diseases and to engage in unhealthy behaviors. 

The America's Health Rankings Health of Those Who Have Served Report compiled responses from more than 1 
million participants from 2015-2016.  
 
Some of the findings:   

¶ Those who've served are more likely to have cancer (10.9 percent, compared with 9.8 percent of civilians), 
cardiovascular disease (9.8 percent to 7.2 percent), and arthritis (24.7 percent to 22.8 percent) than their 
civilian counterparts. 

¶ Those who've been in uniform have higher rates of excessive drinking (21.4 percent, compared with 18.6 
percent of civilians), smoking (19.9 percent to 16.6 percent) and insufficient sleep (42.5 percent to 34.6 
percent) than civilians, as well as more than double the rate of smokeless tobacco use (8.7 percent to 3.5 
percent). 

¶ Despite the above, 56.3 percent of those who've served reported being in good or excellent health, 
compared with 51.1 percent of those who didn't serve. 

 

MOAA is the nation's largest and most influential association of military officers. We are a powerful force 
speaking for a strong national defense and representing the interests of military officers and their families 
at every stage of their careers. To reach our Member Service Center, please call 1-800-234-6622 or email 
us at msc@moaa.org. 

https://www.moaa-nc.org/index.php
http://www.moaa.org/Content/About-MOAA/MOAA-Foundation/The-MOAA-Foundation.aspx
http://www.moaa.org/chapter/charlotte-metrolina
http://veteransbridgehome.org/
https://www.americashealthrankings.org/learn/reports/2018-health-of-those-who-have-served-report


Those who've served also show a tendency to engage in preventative health care services at a greater rate than 
their civilian counterparts, with more of them visiting the dentist (69.6 percent, compared with 65.2 percent of 
civilians), getting a flu vaccine (50.6 percent to 37.0 percent), and undergoing a colorectal cancer screening (72.4 
percent to 66.0 percent). 
 
The report compared its survey findings with a similar survey from 2011-2012. Those comparisons showed some 
improvements in key health areas among those who've served: Declines in drinking and smoking, for instance, and 
greater access to health insurance. 
 
It also showed some troubling trends, particularly among women who've served - their rates of suicidal thoughts 
more than tripled, for example, from 1.8 percent in 2011-12 to 7 percent in 2015-16. The rate of depression rose 9 
percent (15 percent to 16.4 percent) among all survey-takers who have served, and rose 32 percent among those 
ages 26 to 34 (14.8 percent to 19.5 percent). 
These and other mental health findings from the report “are concerning,” said Kathy Beasley, USN (Ret), director 
of MOAA's government relations health affairs. “We will continue to highlight these and others to officials in both 
the DoD and the VA and with Congressional policymakers on the committees and in testimony.” 
MOAA has partnered with the United Health Foundation for nearly four years, Beasley said, with the goal of 
determining how the unique demands of military service may affect long-term health “so that research and public 
policy can be directed toward understanding and improving these factors and conditions.” 
A key MOAA goal is to strengthen DoD and VA collaboration and services to support wounded warriors and an 
expanding population of women veterans. This study demonstrates the need for MOAA's continued advocacy and 
provides key indicators for lawmakers and the government to use in implementing needed changes and 
improvements. 
 
SURVIVING SPOUSE 

Goals for 2019 — We will continue to face new challenges and opportunities this year. Our goals 
include to grow our virtual chapter to 150 members representing 75 percent of our states; 

¶ recruit 20 new surviving spouse members for MOAA; 

¶ increase the number of state council liaisons from 50 percent to 75 percent; 

¶ continue to educate, encourage, and engage MOAA membership about spouse and surviving spouse 
issues; 

¶ conduct a survey to determine the needs and interests of surviving spouses; 

¶ continue to work for passage of a bill to eliminate the widows’ tax; and 

¶ develop and conduct at least one training session for spouses and surviving spouses at a national meeting 
to provide information about planning ahead. 

ON GOING EVENTS 

1.  Mecklenburg Veterans Council – 1st Tuesday every month at 11:30 am. Valerie C. Woodard Center, 3205 

Freedom Drive, Ste. 2000 (Community Support Services), Bldg. D, Charlotte, NC. The meeting room is the 

Queen City Conference Room, 2029 

2. Veteran Network breakfasts on the first Thursday of every month, starting at 0730 at Another Broken Egg in 

Ballantyne. Total cost is $ 13. 

3. Veteran Network Uptown Lunches on the second Wednesday of every month starting at 11:45 at the 

Covenant Presbyterian Church Community Room. Total cost is $ 10.00. Next lunch is January 9th. These are 

very good events for networking and meeting other veterans in the community. 

AMAZON SMILE CHAPTER DONATIONS -  Ronald Wilsbach, Thank you for registering Charlotte-Metrolina 
Chapter of the MOAA at org.amazon.com and welcome to AmazonSmile, where Amazon donates 0.5% of the 

https://www.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=CWZK0AZZZD4W&K=3HX51N1ZP7T81&M=urn:rtn:msg:2018031815333172f7bb46255b41ee97b8ee4097b0p0na&R=NPJCK5C32FNT&T=C&U=https%3A%2F%2Forg.amazon.com%2Fref%3Dpe_1723670_203812010_org_em_wel_p1_org&H=YZYPZSG71ZXFOCIC4YAFAVRM87CA&ref_=pe_1723670_203812010_org_em_wel_p1_org


price of eligible smile.amazon.com purchases to the charities selected by customers. Spread the word to your 
supporters so they can generate donations for your organization when they shop.  
When customers sign up for AmazonSmile, they’re asked to select one of over a million charities to support. 
When customers click on your unique link, they skip this charity selection process. Instead, they're taken to 
smile.amazon.com and are automatically asked if they want to support Charlotte-Metrolina Chapter of the 
MOAA.  
Your unique charity link: https://smile.amazon.com/ch/38-3779812 

Get Involved - Its Free! 

Join the 4th Branch and help advocate for equitable treatment of ALL 
government retirees. Register with the 4th Branch at 
www.4thbranchnc.org by clicking/completing “Join Now”. Receive alerts 
on critical legislation and stay informed. The 4th Branch will not reveal 
your email address to anyone else. 
 
Enter your address or Zip code in “Find Your State Officials.” Click their 

name to find out how to contact them and call, email or make an appointment with your legislator(s) when 
they are in their home office. 

 

MOAA PRIME SPONSORS/SUPPORTERS FOR CHAPTER’S JROTC SCHOLARSHIP GOLF TOURNAMENT  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

MOAA Chapter coin $10.00 - contact 

Ron Wilsbach 

https://www.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=CWZK0AZZZD4W&K=3HX51N1ZP7T81&M=urn:rtn:msg:2018031815333172f7bb46255b41ee97b8ee4097b0p0na&R=NPJCK5C32FNT&T=C&U=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F38-3779812%3Fref_%3Dpe_1723670_203812010&H=G2AY4FFSJVLJM3O9MEDLASTZQPQA&ref_=pe_1723670_203812010
https://www.amazon.com/gp/f.html?C=CWZK0AZZZD4W&K=3HX51N1ZP7T81&M=urn:rtn:msg:2018031815333172f7bb46255b41ee97b8ee4097b0p0na&R=NPJCK5C32FNT&T=C&U=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fch%2F38-3779812%3Fref_%3Dpe_1723670_203812010&H=G2AY4FFSJVLJM3O9MEDLASTZQPQA&ref_=pe_1723670_203812010
http://www.4thbranchnc.org/


Equal Tax Treatment  for  



 

 



 


